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No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/HR /Ele/2022           Dated: 07.01.2022 
 
To 
 
Shri Arvind Vadnerkar, 
Director (HR),  
BSNL Board, 
New Delhi -110001. 
 
Subject:   Request for retention of all recently Promoted SDEs (E) in their Home Circle due 

to fast spread of COVID across the Nation  Reg. 
 
Ref:          AGM (Per-DPC-JM) Lr.No. BSNL CO-Per/20(11)//2020-Elect.works    dated 
                 20.12.2021. 
 
Respected Sir, 
 
Kindly recall the discussion had with the Director(HR) by the GS, AIBSNLEA on 29.12.2021, 
wherein we have requested the Director(HR) to retain all the 28 Executives promoted as SDE(E) 
vide the above cited reference in their Home Circle. 
 
Sir, it is constrained to bring to your kind notice that these 1996 Batch JTOs are waiting for their 
promotion since long. Now the Management has transferred them to other Circles in the name of 
Promotion, which creates demotivation, frustration, mental agony and humiliation among these 
Executives. It may be recalled that when mass promotions and postings occurred in other 
Streams, all the Executives were posted in the same Circle without considering their Long Stay. If this 
order is implemented, it will only create an additional monetary burden to BSNL which already faces Financial 
crunch.  
 
Moreover, now the situation become worst throughout the India due to fast spreading of Covid. 
In this Covid Pandemic situation their presence at their Home Circles along with their Families 
is very much essential so as to take care of their family and also 
feel isolated and humiliated. 
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In view of the foregoing facts, we would request your good self to kindly consider the 
retention of all SDEs (E)  in their Home Circles on their Promotion on Humanitarian 
grounds due to fast Covid spread so that they can safe guard their families in the Covid-
19 Pandemic situation  

                                       With Kind Regards, 

                                                                                Yours Sincerely, 
 

                                                                                                                                                                               (S.SIVAKUMAR) 
                                                                                     General Secretary                                                                                                            

         
Copy for favour of kind information & necessary action to: 
 1. PGM (Pers.), BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi-110001 
 2. CGM(Electrical), BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi-110001 
 3. Sr.GM(SR), BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi-110001 
 
 


